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5. In the joint February 23, 2015 Advice Letter on the WE&T Program Implementation Plan Addendum 

(PG&E Advice 3567-G/4592-E; SDG&E Advice 3179-E; SCE Advice 3179-E; SoCalGas Advice 

4765-G), SDG&E, Southern California Edison Company (“SCE”), Pacific Gas and Electric Company 

(“PG&E”), and Southern California Gas Company (“SoCalGas”) (jointly, the “IOUs”) stated that they 

would address “EE skills building and fund training programs that connect disadvantaged workers to 

job and career pathways in EE,” including developing “an EE career pathway framework for 

disadvantaged workers that identify pathways for at least three occupations.” 

a. Are these activities being continued under the under the 2018-2025 Energy Efficiency 

Rolling Portfolio Business Plan? If yes, how does the Business Plan ensure that these 

activities will be continued? 

b. Did the IOUs develop “an EE career pathway framework for disadvantaged workers 

that identify pathways for at least three occupations”? If yes, please provide a copy. 

c. Please describe any other steps or activities that were taken to address “EE skills building 

and fund training programs that connect disadvantaged workers to job and career pathways 

in EE.” 

d. Please provide any studies, reports, memorandums, data or other documents describing 

WE&T activities that connected disadvantaged workers to job and career pathways in 

EE. 

 
 

SDG&E Response: 

 

Note: SDG&E’s Advice Letter reference should be corrected to SDG&E 2705-E/2361-G. 

 

(a) Yes, SDG&E will continue to support disadvantaged workers as described in the 2018-2025 

SDG&E Energy Efficiency Business Plan. SDG&E  and the other IOUs hired a consultant to 

conduct research to provide data on appropriate job and career pathways into energy efficiency. 

This study was completed in 2016 and is available at www.energydataweb.com/cpuc/search.aspx.   

 

While the study was completed in 2016, supporting disadvantaged workers will continue into 2018-

2025 in ways identified in the Business Plan. Further, future Implementation Plans will identify ways 

in which SDG&E and other IOUs will support disadvantaged workers.  

  

http://www.energydataweb.com/cpuc/search.aspx
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(b) Yes. The report entitled "Survey of Inclusion Workforce Landscape" focused on four occupations 

(electricians, carpenters, plumber/pipefitter/steamfitter, and HVACR mechanic/installer), is posted 

at  www.energydataweb.com/cpuc/search.aspx.   

 

(c) The Statewide IOU’s WET teams continued to offer energy efficiency training programs to various 

professions, including the four identified (Electrician, Carpenter, Plumber, HVAC Mechanic) in the 

above referenced Survey of Inclusion Workforce Landscape study. Statewide IOU’s WET 

collaborated with other training providers, including the Southwest Carpenters Training Fund, 

Local 39 Stationary Engineers, San Diego City College, whose primary audience was one or more 

of the four identified professions. 

 

(d) Please see answer “a” above. Statewide WE&T hired a consultant to develop a report related to 

disadvantaged workers. This study was completed in 2016 and is available at 

www.energydataweb.com/cpuc/search.aspx. It is also attached to this response. 

http://www.energydataweb.com/cpuc/search.aspx

